[bookmark: _GoBack]The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday July 14, 2020 with supervisors Scott, Fredd and Umble present.   The minutes of the June meeting were read,  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read with the correction of a typo, Tom Fredd seconded, all in favor.
Police report – the report was given for March, April, May & June due to COVID 19 restrictions.  March had 69 activities and collected $254.39, April – 114 activities $446.66, May 93 activities, 1 non-traffic arrest and $246.34 collected, and June 108 activities, 1 non-traffic arrest and $184.31 collected.
The Daniels, that own the property on Glenrose Rd. were present and spoke briefly regarding their plans for the property.  They are currently unable to continue demo because of protected birds nesting in the building.  They asked a few questions about options for building a single-family versus two-family home.  They plan to make a decision soon and continue in the process by submitting building plans and an application.
Leo Scaccia of Medic 93 said they have officially transitioned out of being part of Brandywine Hospital to be their own entity under Tower Health, known as Tower Direct.  In addition, a medic unit is now being housed at Keystone Valley, he said he believes they are poised to handle any growth in the area over the next 10 years.
Zoning – Bill Beers reported 1 building permit issued, 0 pending, 1 demo permit and 1 exempt storm water permit for a total in fees of $749.50.  He and Solicitor Legg met in regards to the Daniels plans and their options.
Legal – Solicitor Legg said things had been calm until the last few days.  He stated that he had reviewed the Cook Ag. Easement and had offered some guidance to Brandywine Conservancy regarding the Comprehensive Plan.  In addition, he had been contacted about a subdivision previously done but the deeds had not been recorded.
Emergency Management – Jerry McKee said there has been an increase in auto accidents recently, he’s not sure if there is a connection to the Gum Tree Rd closure/detour.  He said there was an accident on Gum Tree Rd in East Fallowfield and we closed the road.  Penn DOT was called but did not respond.  Jerry mentioned possibly writing a letter to Penn DOT and the Utilities stating the Township would respond for a maximum time of 2 hours to an event that is their responsibility.  Tom Scott said he would like to talk to Bob Longley about our liability on state roads.
Road report – Tom Scott reported that they had been replacing some road signs, cleaning up some trees and debris and mowing road banks again.  The Oil and Chip has been completed for this year.
Old Business – Brandywine Conservancy would like to know if we want to proceed with applying for the grant from the County for the Comprehensive Plan.  The application is due by August 10.  Tom Scott motioned to move forward with the application as outlined, and hire Brandywine Conservancy to prepare the Comprehensive Plan in accordance with the email they had sent Solicitor Legg. Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
New Business – Barb read the Tax Collector’s report.  Taxes collected for the month of June were $72,489.31.  The outstanding balance is $28,422.73.
The County has prepared a Conservation Easement for the Cook property.  Tom Scott motioned to sign the application for easement and pay the $27,766.43 from Open Space Funds.  Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
Tom Scott reported that Keystone Valley purchased a new ambulance.  They were able to fully pay for it with money Keystone Fire Co. had set aside and contributions from the Fire District, and other donors.
 Tom mentioned that the website needs to be updated. It was suggested to contact PSATs or check to see who other Townships use.
Barb asked about the building and if it was to remain closed to the public.  It was decided that it should remain closed for now.
Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer
	
